NOTICE OF HEARING ON PROPOSED
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION PROJECT

Notice is hereby given that the Board of Education of the Metropolitan School District of
Martinsville (the “Board” and the “School Corporation,” respectively) will hold a public hearing
in accordance with Indiana Code 20-26-7-37, at the Central Education Center, 389 E. Jackson
Street, Martinsville, Indiana, at the hour of 7:00 p.m. (local time), on Thursday, August 1, 2024,
on its proposal to finance the improvement, renovation, acquisition and equipping of certain of
the School Corporation’s facilities, including but not limited to the construction, upgrading, and
improvement to the existing School Corporation facilities consisting of roofing, flooring, led
lighting and solar improvements (collectively, the “Project”). The Project will cost in excess of
$1,000,000.

At the hearing on the Project, the Board will give explanations of the potential value of
the Project to the School Corporation and to the community, including its educational purposes
and its estimated costs, tax impact and funding sources, and interested parties may present
testimony and questions concerning the proposed project, including objections to and support for
it.

EXECUTED this 10" day of July, 2024.

METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF
MARTINSVILLE

By: Luke Jackson, Secretary



